
Nicholas County Family Consumer Science Newsletter

IN THIS ISSUE
Agent Update........... ..................1
President's Corner....................2
Flyers................. ..........................3
Homemaker News...................4
Upcoming Events.....................5
Books...........................................6
Moneywi$e ................................7
Health..........................................8
Calendar.....................................9
Recipe.........................................10

May Agent Update
It's my favorite month!!! I am a May baby and I love it for more
reasons than the fact that it's my birthday month. It means, fingers
crossed, frost and freezing has left for a while, planting flowers,
planting my garden, and consistent warm temperatures. The
sunshine and being outdoors, just makes me feel better all around. 

May also means attending KEHA State Meeting. I'm looking forward
to my first meeting in Louisville, seeing the wonderful exhibits and
classes, and spending time fellowship with not only our
homemakers attending, but homemakers from around the state.
Friendly reminder, get those cultural arts entries in so we can get
them to state!

Inside this newsletter, you will see that May is Mental Health
Awareness Month. On Friday, May 26th I will be presenting from
the Blue to You curriculum on the topic of Women and Depression.
Depression in women is common with approximately 12 percent of
women in the United States have depression. This will be a "LUNCH
and LEARN" with a meal provided. I hope you will make plans to
join me!

I am bringing back the Homemaker Field Trips this month also.
There is a QR code in the Upcoming Events portion for the voting
on where we should go. I will be preparing you breakfast prior to
leaving on the 24th as part of my Cooking Through the Calendar
and from there we will go to the winning location for a field trip. All
members are welcome, the more the merrier! 

In closing, I look forward to seeing you all at our Nicholas County
Annual Meeting. Last year when I first arrived, I had the goal of
growing our organization so big that the 4 walls of the livestock
barn couldn't hold us. We have doubled our membership and I
hope each of you will attend this wonderful evening where we all
come together! See you soon! 



PRESIDENT'S CORNER
Our International Dinner was a great success! I
counted 54 in attendance ( corrected). We had a
good meal, many wonderful guests and our
presentation by Mollie Smith and Esther Weidle was
wonderful! 
Our Annual Dinner will be in May and each club
needs to submit an item for the auction.  Individuals
may submit items as well and the money goes to the
Council. 
Be sure to come out to Ellisville's yard sale on May
5-6, from 8 am til 4. At the Livestock Pavilion. 
I’m excited to attend this years Extension
Homemakers State Meeting in Louisville! We hope to
bring back many ideas and information to share with
our clubs! 
Volunteer hours need to be submitted by July 1st. 
Also submit your payment and size for our county t-
shirt. 

Until next time… 
Sandy Hamilton, President 
Nicholas County Extension Homemakers 
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Homemaker News 

Quilting Club is SEW fun!

International Meeting

Quilt squares are finished and we are now ready
to put the top together. I am putting a deadline on

the quilt for May 5th in order to get it quilted.
Once we have the top finished I will make flyers

up and we will begin selling tickets on this
GORGEOUS Nicholas County BLUE and WHITE

quilt! If you can come in and sew the week of
May 1-5th, check with me to see what needs to be

done! I can't wait to see the finished product! 

Cultural Arts- REPEAT
Announcement

It's that time to be thinking about your upcoming NC
Homemakers Annual Meeting on May 22nd and the entries
you could enter. It is also time to bring in any entry that you
earned a BLUE Ribbon on back in October at the Bluegrass
Area Annual Meeting that was held in Madison County. We
will need those brought in to take with us to State. I know how
talented you ladies are, and encourage you to share your
talents with us at the local, area, and state levels! 

We had a wonderful turnout for our
International Meeting with the guest
speakers, Mollie Smith and her aunt
Esther Gaunce, sharing about their

amazing 15 day adventure to Israel and
Egypt. We had 54 people in attendance! A

huge thank you to Mollie for such an
interesting presentation. 



Upcoming Events

Cooking Through the Calendar- May 24th- 10 a.m.
Livestock Barn

On May 24th I will be preparing the May calendar recipe, Easy
Tortilla Breakfast Pizza! Join me for this light and yummy

breakfast before we depart for our May field trip to
Flemingsburg!

 
KEHA State Meeting

May 8th - 11th registered members will be headed to Louisville
for the state meeting. We can't wait to share what we learn

with you all! 

Homemaker Council Meeting 5/15 @11 am
Nicholas County Homemaker Council will meet on April 13th
at 9 a.m. at the Nicholas County Livestock Barn. If you are
able to attend, please try to. The annual meeting is a huge
undertaking, and we need all hands on deck to showcase

our county!

Annual Meeting- ALL HOMEMAKERS
The Nicholas County Homemakers will hold

their Annual Meeting on May 22nd at 6 p.m. It
will be a potluck, with Moorefield over drinks,
Ellisville over vegetables/sides, Headquarters-

Desserts and Domestic Divas- rolls

May Field Trip
With lessons wrapping up in May, let's get back to our field
trips. Please vote for which location you would like to go on

May 24th following a light breakfast prepared by me! Scan the
QR Code with your phone camera to vote! 



       May Book Corner
FICTION for ENJOYMENT

Agent Recommendation: A Girl Called Samson- THIS WAS SOOO GOOD...if you like
Historical Fiction. Based on the story of a girl who did whatever she could to join her
adopted brothers in the Revolutionary War to fight along side them and show that girls
are equal to the strength of men, and in some instances stronger. I hope you will
check this one out! 

May  is Mental Health Awareness Month... check out...
The Woman They Could Not Silence by Kate Moore (2021). 

The stunning true account of one woman who fought back against a tyrannical
husband, a complicit doctor, and 19th century laws that gave men power to silence and

confine their wives to mental institutions. 
History recommendation...

Hidden in Plain View: A Secret Story of Quilts and the Underground Railroad By
Jacqueline Tobin and Ramond G. Dobard

Two historians say African American slaves may have used a quilt code to navigate
the Underground Railroad. This book was published in 1998 and discusses how quilting

and secret codes within them helped direct slaves to freedom.

Next Blood
Drive will be
May 26th at

the Library 1-6
p.m.

The Homemaker
She works around the clock it seems
Washing clothes and cleaning things.



At times content, at times despairing,
But always there and always caring.



Taking on the daily tasks, 

Responding to the voice that asks:



“Mom, have you….” you know the rest.
But do you know how mothers bless?



Mothers run a home, that’s true.

But there’s much more to what they do.



Beyond the making of a house 
They make a life, they lift a spouse.



They raise up doctors, raise up teachers.

They raise managers and preachers.



They raise architects, and builders,
Soldiers, presidents, center fielders.



Every daughter, every son;

The homemaker shaped every one.



Our lifetimes bear a mother’s seal,
Because mothers, make love real.

~Author unknown
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